
Dear Friends of the Foundation, 

   Fifteen years. Can you believe it?  
The Scott County Community Foun-
dation is celebrating its 15th anni-
versary this year. So many good 
things have happened over the 
past 15 years since a visionary 
group of people got together to 
establish the Foundation. Margaret 
Mead once said, “Never doubt that 
a small group of thoughtful, com-
mitted citizens can change the 
world; indeed, it's the only thing 
that ever has.” We are grateful to 
those first organizers who had the 
vision and determination to try 
something new: Mary Ellen Bu-
chanan, Susan Carter, Bob Cathcart, 
Dwight Chamberlain, Don Collins 
Sr., Buzzy Dobbins, Donna Faris, 
Eric Graham, Mike Guthrie, Melinda 

Lowry, Phil Martin, John Morgan, 
Steve Rumple, Carol St. Clair, Kerry 
Thompson, Ivan Wells, and Becky 
Wolf. 

   Since its inception in 1997, $2.7 
million have been granted to the 
community.  Wow.  Think about 
that.  2.7 MILLION dollars have 
gone through the Scott County 
Community Foundation to make 
the quality of life in our Scott 
County better.   

   I wonder what we can do in the 
next 15 years? $4 million? $6 mil-
lion? $10 million granted to the 
community? A lot of good things 
could happen with $10 million.   

  You have a chance to get us 
started.  During the first two 
weeks of November, the Founda-

tion has set a goal 
of raising $30,000 
in gifts in just 15 
days.  This is a pret-
ty big challenge.  
To make the money go even fur-

ther, the Foundation will provide 
matching money to make your 
donation have an even bigger 
impact.  On the last page of this 
newsletter, there is more infor-
mation about the “15 years.  
$15,000. 15 days” campaign.  
Please consider being a part of 
this special endowment-building 
campaign.  Together we can con-
tinue the good works those first 
organizers began 15 years ago. 
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Cloyd and Betty Julian Leave Legacy Through Estate Gift 
   A gift to the Scott Coun-

ty Community Foundation 

(“SCCF”) from a man with 

ties to the Austin commu-

nity will help fund charita-

ble programs and projects 

each year during the 

Community Grants Pro-

gram, announced Execu-

tive Director Jaime Toppe.  

   Cloyd “Curly” Julian was 

born on November 30, 

1910, the oldest of seven 

sons born to Elsie and 

Otto Julian of Austin, Ind. He graduated from Austin 

High School and DePauw University, and later re-

ceived his master’s degree from the University of Io-

wa. He served in the Navy during World War II, at-

taining the rank of lieutenant commander. Curly mar-

ried Elizabeth “Betty” Brooks, to whom he was mar-

ried for 62 years. Curly taught at Austin High School 

for two years before moving to Indianapolis. He 

coached for the Austin Eagles from 1935-1936, leav-

ing with a 26-13 record. He refereed high school 

football and basketball around the state, and is a 

member of the Indiana Football Hall of Fame. 

   Curly, along with two others, wrote one of the 

leading health books, “Modern Health.” After retire-

ment, he continued to be active in the Indianapolis 

community. He died April 10, 2012, at the age of 

101, and is survived by several family members, in-

cluding two brothers, Wilbur and Gordon, of Scott 

County. 

   The Scott County Community Foundation received 

notice of a gift from the Cloyd and Elizabeth Julian 

Charitable Remainder Unitrust (CRUT), and will use 

the unrestricted gift for the Scott County Memorial 

Fund. A CRUT is a special, irrevocable trust that al-

lows a donor to take a fixed percentage of their as-

sets, and upon a specific time, the remaining balance 

of the assets are distributed to charity. 

   “When donors give an unrestricted gift, they leave 

the decision of the best use of the gift to the Board of 

Directors,” explained Toppe. “Needs in a community 

change over time, and our donors are entrusting the 

Board to use their expertise to make those decisions.” 

   Each year, earnings from the Scott County Memori-

al Fund will be used with other unrestricted funds to 
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New Interns Provide Support to Foundation, Community 
A grant from Lilly Endowment 

has provided the opportunity for the 
Scott County Community Founda-
tion to hire two new interns, Han-

nah Hatton and Alexandra Brown. 

Hannah is currently a senior at 
Indiana University Southeast where 
she is majoring in psychology. She is 
providing administrative support to 
the Foundation by assisting with the 
youth website, community e-
newsletter, coordinating Career Clus-
ters program at Scottsburg High 
School, 15-year anniversary special 

projects and other office support. 

Hannah will graduate in May of 
2013. She is active in Psychology 
Club and Psi Chi, the honorary club 
for psychology students. She is also 
involved with Christian Student Fel-
lowship, where she serves as vice-
president, and the Honors Program, 
where she is co-chair of the Student 
Advisory Board. After graduation, 
Hannah plans to attend a master’s 
program for school counseling and 
become a high school guidance 

counselor.  

Hannah is a 2009 graduate of 
Jennings County High School and is 
the daughter of Glenda Farrell-
Mangum, Jesse Mangum, and the 

late Donald Farrell. 

Hannah has been married for 
two years to Blake Hatton, who also 
graduated from Jennings County in 
2009. They just recently moved to 
Scottsburg and are enjoying living 

there with their dog, Peanut.  

“I am really looking forward to 

working as an intern for the Commu-
nity Foundation and learning more 
about how it helps out Scott Coun-
ty,” said Hannah. “Being a Lilly recipi-
ent in Jennings County, it makes me 
feel like I can give back just a small 
part of what the Lilly Endowment 
Scholarship gave to me by interning 

for the Community Foundation.” 

Alexandra (“Ali”) is working as 
the Educational Programs Coordina-
tor, where her duties involve assist-
ing the schools, community boards 
and committees with educational 
programs. She will help with career 
field trips, Reality Store, teaching life 
skills, 21

st
 Century Scholar registra-

tions and more for the 2012-2013 

school year. 

Ali is a senior at Indiana Universi-
ty Southeast. She is majoring in soci-
ology, minoring in Spanish and will 
graduate in May 2013. She is a mem-
ber of the Sociology Club. She has 
presented her research at the Indi-
ana University Southeast Student 
Conference and is currently working 
on publishing her material in the 
Indiana University Undergraduate 

Research Journal. She also works 
part-time at Indiana University South-
east’s Applied Research and Educa-
tion Center as a research assistant. 
After graduation, Ali hopes to start 
her career and eventually earn a 

master’s degree.  

Ali graduated from Silver Creek 
High School in 2009 with an Aca-
demic Honors Diploma. She is a resi-
dent of Sellersburg, where she was 

born and raised.  

“I am very excited about working 
with the Scott County Community 
Foundation and Scottsburg Middle 
School,” said Ali. “I am grateful to 
have the opportunity to learn and 
apply new skills. I look forward to 
learning new things, meeting new 
people, and giving back to the com-

munity.”  

The Community Foundation In-
ternships (CFI) program is part of 
Lilly’s goals to help build healthy 
Indiana community foundations and 
to provide college students with real-

life work experiences. 

“The CFI program has been a 
huge blessing to our community,” 
said Executive Director Jaime Toppe. 
“This is a tremendous opportunity 
not only for community foundations 
and our interns, but for the commu-
nity as well. We are able to provide 
some insight on the nonprofit sector 
to Hannah and Ali, and hopefully 
they can use these skills and 
knowledge in their careers, as well 
as continue their desire to serve their 

communities after graduation.” 

Hannah (left) and Ali (right) 

Focus on 15 Years to be Highlight of Fall Dinner 
  Highlighting the accomplishments 

of the last 15 years of our existence 

will be the focus of this year’s annual 

“Thanks4Giving” fall dinner. 

   The event will feature guest speak-

ers who have been touched by the 

Foundation in some way, whether it 

is as a donor, a grant recipient, or 

someone who has been impacted 

through an organization that has 

received funding. 

  The special event will be held 

Thursday, Nov. 15 from 6-8 p.m. at 

Jeeves & Co. Tickets are $25 each, 

and seating is limited so reservations 

are required. 

  The annual dinner is our way to say 

“thanks” to our donors, volunteers 

and nonprofit organizations who 

are all striving to enrich the lives of 

everyone in our community. 

  As in years past, a $250 award will 

be given to a nonprofit, and table 

sponsors are eligible for a drawing 

to contribute $250 to the fund of 

their choice. The results of our spe-

cial “15 Years. $15,000. 15 days.” 

campaign will be shared that even-

ing as well. 

  We hope to see you there for this 

special evening, and thank you for 

your support over the last 15 years! 



Terry Fewell’s Contributions to Community Live On 
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Terry Fewell, a well-known local 
businessman and supporter of our 
community, will have his contribu-
tions live on for generations with his 
gift to the Scott County Community 
Foundation.  

Terry, who died May 12 after his 
battle with cancer, had the foresight 
to include the Scott County Commu-
nity Foundation in his trust. Two 
funds will be established with his 
gift, the Terry Fewell Memorial Un-
restricted Fund, and the Terry Few-
ell Memorial Youth Fund. Each will 

support charitable projects during 
the Foundation’s Community 
Grants Program and the Scott Coun-
ty Youth Grantmaking Council’s 
grants cycle. 

Terry graduated from Scottsburg 
High School, and attended Purdue 
University and Indiana University, 
later telling his wife Marsha that he 
had no intentions of ever being part 
of a monument business. But his 
skills were needed at home, and he 
returned to help with the family 
business, Fewell Monument. He 
took over the management after his 
father’s unexpected death in 1964. 

Terry later completed his college 
degree in business after he pledged 
to himself to finish, no matter how 
long it took and how hard it was. 

Terry was interested in having a 
business pleasing in sight and bring-
ing interested customers to the 
downtown Scottsburg area, shared 
Marsha. He personally redesigned 
the Fewell Monument building and 
had the grounds landscaped to 
enhance the property. 

Today, Fewell Monument pro-
vides jobs for many Scott County 
residents and is a prominent busi-

ness leading the way to the town 
square. Marsha said that the employ-
ees of Fewell Monument were a vital 
part of Terry’s life, with Terry calling 
them the gears that ran the compa-
ny. 

This dedication to his work helped 
make Fewell Monument well-known 
not only in Scott County, but also 
throughout the nation. Some of Ter-
ry’s notable granite work includes 
former Indiana Governor Orr’s monu-
ment in Indianapolis, Seymour’s war 
memorial, West Virginia Miner’s me-
morial, the granite sculpture in front 
of the University of Louisville’s Engi-
neering building, Boy Scout emblem 
in the lobby of the National Head-
quarters, and celebrities Anna Nicole 
Smith and Waylon Jennings’ monu-
ments. 

Locally, Terry contributed several 
monuments at cost to the communi-
ty, including the war memorial on the 
Scott County courthouse square, the 
firefighters’ memorial on the court-
house square, the historical marker at 
Lake Iola and the monument at the 
Pigeon Roost historical site. He also 
contributed monuments that were 
being replaced by the Scott County 
Historical Society in small, older ceme-
teries, as well as helped restore, at no 

cost, cemeteries harmed by storms. 

Terry had served on the Scotts-
burg Volunteer Fire Department, 
and had been active in the old 
Scottsburg Jaycees. He was also 
active as a member at Scottsburg 
United Methodist Church until his 
cancer caused him to cut back on 
responsibilities.  

For all these achievements, it 
was only fitting that he was nomi-
nated and won the 2011 Mayor’s 
Good Neighbor Award. He was 

also nominated, before his death, 
for the Scottsburg High School 
Alumnus of the Year award, and 
was chosen as one of two recipi-
ents after he passed away. 

“He used a hard work ethic 
along with a competitive spirit to 
make things better for family, 
friends, and community,” said Mar-
sha. 

Throughout Terry’s career, he 
also supported the Scott County 
Community Foundation’s Youth 
Grantmaking Council, of which his 
grandson, Hunter Steinkamp, is a 
member. This is how he became 
more familiar with the Foundation, 
said Marsha. 

Terry named the Foundation in 
his trust with an unrestricted gift. 
Because of Terry’s decision to in-
clude the Community Foundation 
in his planned giving, he has been 
named a member of the Legacy 
Society. This special honor is given 
to those who had the vision to use 
the Community Foundation help 
them carry out their charitable 
goals. 

* Note: the full story and addition-
al photos can be viewed on our web-

site.  

“This is a 

wonderful way 

for Terry’s legacy 

to live on. Each 

year when grants 

are awarded to 

the community, 

they will be done 

in Terry’s 

memory, 

continuing his 

spirit of giving.” 

 

Jaime Toppe, 

Executive 

Director 

  

Cloyd and Betty Julian Leave Legacy Through Estate Gift (continued from page 1) 

grant awards to the community. Since SCCF’s 

inception 15 years ago, over $2.7 million has 

been granted to the community through the 

generosity of its donors. 

   Because Curly and Betty had the foresight 

to use the Community Foundation as a vehi-

cle for their charitable giving, they will be 

named as members of the Legacy Society. 

They join others who have named the Com-

munity Foundation in their planned giving 

instrument, such as a will or trust.  

   “Cloyd always remembered where he 

came from,” said his brother, Gordon Julian. 

He believes that’s why Cloyd chose the 

Community Foundation for his charitable 

giving. 

   “We are so honored to receive this gift, 

which will impact Scott County for genera-

tions to come,” said Toppe. “We encour-

age others who want to make a lasting 

commitment to our community to allow 

the Community Foundation to help you 

carry out your charitable goals.” 
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15 Years. $15,000. 15 Days. 
In celebration of its 15-year anniversary, the Scott County 

Community Foundation has announced a matching endow-
ment-building campaign. The special campaign, “15 Years. 
$15,000. 15 Days.” will be held November 1-15. 

During those 15 days, the Scott County Community Foun-
dation will match any donations to a current endowment 
fund, with 50 cents for every dollar contributed. This means a 
donor’s $100 gift would be matched with $50, resulting in 
$150 for the fund, for example. The maximum gift per donor 
is $5,000, and matching money is awarded on a first-come, 
first-served basis. Donors must designate which endowment 
fund they wish to contribute to in order to receive the match-
ing dollars. The Foundation will provide matching funds of 
$15,000 for this campaign. 

With endowment funds, the original gift is not spent, and 
only a portion of the earnings are granted back to the com-
munity based on the donor’s intentions. This allows the fund 
to support a cause for generations. 

The Scott County Community Foundation currently has 70 
funds to support education, healthy citizens, youth develop-
ment, beautification, historic preservation and more.  

The results of the campaign will be announced at the an-

nual “Thanks4Giving” fall dinner held Nov. 15 at Jeeves & Co., 
which is also National Philanthropy Day. 

You may mail your tax-deductible gift to the Scott County 
Community Foundation, P.O. Box 25; Scottsburg, IN 47170, 
or bring to the office at 60 N. Main St., Scottsburg. Only gifts 
postmarked between Nov. 1-15 will be eligible, and only with 
funds available for matching.  

Lexington Good Faith Preschool is just one of over 60 organiza-

tions that are displaying burgundy ribbons during October in 

celebration of our 15-year anniversary.  The ribbon campaign 

leads up to the “15 Years. $15,000. 15 Days.” campaign. Photos 

of the grant recipients can be viewed on our Facebook page. 


